MOROCCO under UPR/UPR 13th Session
(Geneva, 21.05-04.06.12)
Questions-Recommendations by Greece
Thank you Madam President,


Greece would like to warmly welcome the delegation of Morocco to the 13th session of the UPR Working Group. We express our appreciation for the country’s efforts to implement most of the recommendations of the first cycle and welcome the many positive developments in the country, especially the adoption of a new Constitution, which is a landmark in Morocco’s history.   

We have the following questions and recommendations:

1. We recognize all the measures taken by the Kingdom of Morocco to combat torture and ill-treatment and bring the perpetrators to justice. What further action does Morocco intend to undertake? We recommend that Morocco continue programs of human rights training for law enforcement officials, in this field, in line with the already established practice. 

2. Morocco has actively pursued policies for the promotion of the right to education and we express our satisfaction for the positive developments in this area. What other programs does Morocco intend to implement in order to further reduce school dropouts? We recommend that Morocco take further measures to reduce school dropout rates.  
3. Finally, we recognize that Morocco has advanced in the area of women’s rights through various initiatives and actions. We recommend that Morocco pursue further policies aimed at improving women’s participation in all spheres of public life, including political and professional life.         
Thank you Madam President

